
  
 

Mt. Mahogany Elementary 
School Community Council Agenda 

January 26, 2021 @ 3:45 
 

Members virtually present via Zoom:  Jeff Shirley (Principal Member), Marshell Olson (SCC 
Co-Chair), LuSeba Atkin (Employee Member), Kate Larsen, Whitney Waldron (SCC Chair), 
Emily Hickok (Parent Member), Niels Fugal (District Community Council Member), Mallory 
Christensen (Parent Member), Alyson Jones (employee non-voting member), Jordan Raddatz 
(employee non-voting member), Scott Gonsalves (employee non-voting member) 
 
Members absent: None 

 
1.   Welcome— Mr. Shirley welcomed the Council members for anther meeting and thanked 

them for their continued service to our school community. 

2.   Celebrations—Mr. Shirley celebrated some recent virtual assembly opportunities, which 
featured Jason McLeod, star of the movie “Facing the Giants” and a Virtual Stem Night 
which featured Doug Scheer, a magician and scientist from Michigan.  Mr. Shirley also 
mentioned that the Choose Kindness videos and lessons we have been doing each month 
have made an impact on our students.  Mr. Raddatz celebrated our recent White Ribbon 
Week which helped our students recognize the importance of staying safe online and with 
their media choices, and Mrs. Olson echoed how much her students learned from this 
week.  Ms. Atkin talked about how much her students enjoyed our virtual assembly with 
Jason McLeod. 

3.   Stakeholder Report Review—Mr. Shirley asked the Council members for feedback on 
our recent Stakeholder Report and all members liked the format and the information 
contained in it and would like it to be similar for next year. 

4.   Discussion Items for 2021-22— The Council discussed Title I funding, staffing, 
enrollment, and grade level needs for the coming school year. 

5.   Trustland Mid-Year Budget Review—Mr. Shirley let the Council members know 
that 58% ($65,000) of our Trustland funds remain for this year and we are on track to 
spend all these funds.  There was also dialogue on how we have 59% ($284,000) of our 
Title I funds remaining and how we are also on track to utilize all these funds.  



6.   Upcoming March Cookie Dough Fundraiser—The Council members discussed 
the past Cookie Dough fundraisers we have participated in and unanimously agreed that 
we should keep doing this as it has proven to be successful.  

7.   School Safety/ Covid-19 Update— Mr. Shirley let the Council members know that 
our school is currently in the green and how a majority of our staff have been vaccinated 
with the first dose.  It was also mentioned that during first few weeks of January, a few 
students were affected by Covid-19, but contracted it from family members.  Mr. Shirley 
let the Council members know that the District is hoping by the end of March that we can 
start having faculty meetings in person.  Mr. Shirley also let the Council know that an 
influx of PPE came to the school the first week of January which provided us with wipes, 
adult and child masks, and hand sanitizer. 

8.   Other Community Items for Discussion— There were no other items discussed. 

9.  Meeting was adjourned at 4:50pm.  The next SCC meeting will be held 
virtually on Tuesday, March 30, 2021 at 3:45pm. 

 


